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              Notice of Violation 
(3AAC 304.525) 

 
Licensee 

 

Bleeding Heart Brewery, LLC 

 
License Number 

 

5439 

 
Type of License 

 

Brewery 

 
D.B.A. 

Bleeding Heart Brewery 

16013 E. Outer Springer Loop (Palmer) 

 
How Delivered 

 Via Certified Mail 

7014 0150 0000 9499 0788 

 
Law Enforcement Agency 

 

Alaska State Troopers 

 
Street or P.O. Box  

1150 S. Colony Way, Ste #3 

 
City, State  

Palmer, AK 

 
Zip 

99645 

This is a notice to you as licensee that an alleged violation has occurred.  If the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board decides to act against your license, 

under the provisions of AS 44.62.330 - AS 44.62.630 (Administrative Procedures Act) you will received an Accusation and Notice of your right to an Administrative 

Hearing. 

Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint. 

You are directed to respond to the Director of the Alcohol Beverage Control Board in writing to this Notice of Violation within 10 

days of receipt to explain what action you have taken to prevent a reoccurrence of this violation.  FAILURE TO RESPOND TO THIS 

NOTICE OF VIOLATION WITHIN 10 DAYS WILL RESULT IN YOUR APPREARANCE, EITHER IN PERSON OR TELEPHONICALLY, 

BEFORE THE ABC BOARD OF DIRECTORS AT THEIR NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING. 
 

 *Please include your Alcohol License Number in your response. 

 

Cynthia Franklin, Director 

Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 

550 W. 7
th

 Ave, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, Alaska  99501 
A Response is Required 

3 AAC 304.525 (B) provides that upon receipt of a Notice of Violation, a licensee may request to appear before the Director and be heard regarding the 

Notice of Violation.  The request must be made within ten days after receipt of the Notice and the Director must grant an appearance within ten days after 

receipt of a request.  A Licensee shall respond, either orally or in writing, to the Notice.  
 
Receipt: 

 
Violation Observed By:    F.R. Hamilton 

 

Filed By:     

 
Title:    

           Investigator III  

 

 

VIOLATION: On line social media reveals you had an event called “Bear Naked BBQ” at your establishment.   Multiple 
pictures depict people outside the brewery with beer milling in what was previously the designated 15’ x 15’ outside area. 
 It appears you have expanded the licensed premises significantly; which technically is allowing patrons to leave the 
licensed premises with opened alcoholic beverages.  AMCO records indicate you did not get permission to expand your 
premises for this event.  This is a violation of Title 04. 
 

Your attention is directed to 3AAC304.185:  Licensed premises, AS04.21.030:  Responsibility of licensees, 

agents and employees and AS04.16.120:  Removal or introduction of alcoholic beverages. 
 



To whom it may concern; 

 I received our reprimand for expanding our outdoor seating Saturday, September 17th during 

our “Bear Naked BBQ” event.  Let me assure you first and foremost that there was zero malicious intent 

nor nefarious plans in the works.  We were not intending to defraud anyone or break any laws.   This 

mistake was made purely out of inexperience and poor prior planning.   We take full responsibility for 

our actions and are willing to pay any monetary consequences that may occur.  We simply did not 

realize the number of people who would be showing up and made an executive decision on the day in 

question to elongate our predetermined outdoor area.  We did not widen it and we placed signs stating 

“No beer beyond this point” along the perimeter.  We did the best we could in light of it being a 

Saturday and no opportunity to contact the appropriate officials in order to get the necessary approval. 

 Since then we have dialed back the barriers to our original footprint and keeping it that way 

unless we are approved for anything larger.  We understand the problem and have worked to rectify the 

situation.  There should no longer be a concern in the future and we have taken care of it.  That being 

said, attached you will find a new plan we would like to formally submit for future use or events.  You 

will see we extended the footprint in order to include more standing room outside.  While we do not 

foresee us needed such an extension currently, we do not want to be caught in the same situation as 

before.  Please let me know if you need anything else form us and, as usual, we will provide it 

immediately.  Thank you in advance. 

 

Zack Lanphier 

Founder/Operations 

Bleeding Heart Brewery 






















